
Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls Al-Hikma Organizations to synergize efforts for
upcoming election preparations

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met with the organizational leaders

of Al-Hikma National Movements in Al-Furat Al-Awsat region on 30/9/2023, congratulating them on

the occasion of the noble Prophet's birthday.

During the meeting, His Eminence emphasized that one of the most important aspects of following

the path of the Prophet Mohammed “Allah’s blessings be upon him and his family” is emulating

him in facing waves of opposition, targeting, and defamation, calling upon the organizational

leaders to be well-prepared for the upcoming elections, to adhere to instructions and guidance,

and also encouraged them to engage with the people, show openness, and diversify their

discourse to cater to various demographics and their diverse cultures and interests.

His Eminence clarified that the upcoming elections are crucial in determining the future

direction of the Iraqi state, emphasizing the importance of upholding the rule of law in both

local  and  parliamentary  electoral  practices.  H.E.  also  highlighted  the  significance  of

provincial councils in monitoring the performance of local governments and combating the

misappropriation of resources for personal, factional, and regional interests.


